[Kuehnle, Ethel]

Miss Ethel Kuehnle, Former Bowling Aide

Miss Ethel Kuehnle, 57, of 1431 Genesee St., former secretary of the Utica Women's Bowling Association and former assistant secretary of the New York State Women's Bowling Association, died today in the employee's sick bay at Utica State Hospital.

Miss Kuehnle was born in Salisbury Center, the daughter of William and Jennie Pauley Kuehnle.

She had been employed by Marcy State and Utica State Hospitals for more than 40 years.

Miss Kuehnle had been secretary of the Utica Women's Bowling Association and assistant secretary of the New York State Women's Bowling Association for several years until her illness about five years ago.

She was a member of the Universalist Church of Salisbury Center.

She leaves two brothers, Arthur, of Little Falls and Donald, of Gray; and a sister, Mrs. Gerald (Mary) Tibbitts of Salisbury Center.

The funeral will be at 2 Thursday from the Moore Funeral Home, Dolgeville, with the Rev. Charles O. Barber, pastor of the Dolgeville and Salisbury Center Universalist Churches, officiating. Burial will be in Dolgeville Cemetery.

Observer-Dispatch, Utica NY, Tue. 7 Jun 1966

Transcribed on 12 Feb 2008 by Karen E. Dau of Rochester, NY